MEMO OF SUPPORT

TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the planting of drought-resistant trees and vegetation on city-owned property.
REASONS FOR SUPPORT:
New York City has experienced seven droughts over the last forty years, two of which lasted for over a year.  Conserving water is a proactive way to ensure that there will be a sufficient supply of water to meet all of the City’s needs.  Using less water also reduces wastewater flows, thus easing the burden on the City’s wastewater treatment plants. In using “xeriscaping” techniques, such as planting drought resistant trees and vegetation, you can save approximately 50-60% of the water that you would normally use to water plants during the summer months. Examples of vegetation that could be used in the New York City area are: the hedge and Amur maple trees, the Eastern red cedar tree, the marigold, and the New England aster.  The use of xeriscaping techniques typically does not cost more and often requires less maintenance than traditional landscaping.

